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LE CLUB DE PATINAGE ARTISTIQUE DE SAINT-LAURENT 
2345 boul. Thimens (Arena Raymond Bourque) H4R 1T4 

RAPPORT DE LA PRÉSIDENTE 2023-2024  
 
 
June 28, 2024 
  
The CPA Saint Laurent was happy to be present a successful 2023-2024 season.  

The strategies we implanted last year have proven to be a success with membership matching numbers 
equivalent to our most successful registration season of 2016.  Our membership is presently at 561 
skaters.  
Our registration numbers at the junior private groups and the CanSkate groups has increased as we 
have projected last season.  Similarly, the progression of many skaters have benefited from the 
development program. 
The 2023-2024 season was very busy with the club: 

• hosting the auditions for volunteers for the World Championships from across the province in 
September 

• hosting the Jeannot Bouchard competition in February 2024 
• providing many volunteers who were selected for the World Figure Skating Championships 

held in March 2024. Thank you to Etienne Bouillère and Michael Yen as members of the 
Logistics Team, Henry Yeran Zhou, Earl Jesse Celestino and myself as members of the Medal 
Ceremonies Team. 

• Presenting an ice show which celebrated our 50th anniversary.   
 
VOLUNTEERS:  
We were fortunate to have a volunteer who was involved in the Community, Recreation and Leadership 
Training offered by Dawson College.  Isabelo Beli-En David provide support as volunteer coordinator 
for the ice show. 
 
The club is seeking volunteers to help take attendance on our CanSkate schools and private sessions as 
well as individuals who can assist with club projects which include improving our web site, helping 
with registrations, graphic artists to help with the production of the ice show. 
  
COMPETITORS:  
Our skaters continue to perform at multiple levels of competition with participation in the local Dorval 
Invitational, Regionals, Provincial, National, and International competitions. Our test chairman’s report 
illustrates the diversity of our members and their representation at various levels of competition.  
To conclude, I would like to thank the borough representatives, all the volunteers, and coaches who 
worked hard to assist in the organization of our sport. A special word of thanks to Carine and Yuka for 
their significant contribution towards the success of our CanSkate program and ice show.  
  
Thank you  
 
 
Jenny Lee   

    


